Dynamics Working Group March 12, 2003 Report to the ROS

The DWG had a two days meeting on February 19-20, 2003. Following are the activities and issues of concern:

1. Flat start of the 2003, and 2006 were completed. 

2. The DWG discussed the Transient Recovery Voltage criteria directive from the ROS. 

· It was decided to prepare a survey to see if any other regional reliability councils beside the WECC in the U.S. have published criteria on this issue. The survey is attached. 

· The initial thinking of some of the members are that since this is a potential problem that we need to prepared for, it is a good idea to find what the thresholds are and establish standards to protect the ERCOT’s transmission system. 

· However, some of the DWG members believe that if we decide to recommend such a criteria, we should conduct simulation studies to find how much of our system is presently non-compliant, and what are the risks of non-compliance. Since making a recommendation may have costly consequences if some parts of the ERCOT transmission system are non-compliant and are required to add compensation or make other improvements. 

· There are also some suggestions to change the name from Transient Recovery Voltage criteria to Transient Voltage Dip criteria, since the former is used extensively in the literature for the electromagnetic TRV for breaker ratings. 

3. The small signal stability study was discussed. Following are the conclusions of the discussions:

· ERCOT staff prepared a west-east transfer case setup, and conducted several studies using the Powertech’s SSAT software.

· The results of the studies so far have shown that the present field settings of the PSSs provide adequate damping of the oscillatory modes. 

· Additional studies are required for the DWG to make a final recommendation. 

· Since the DWG members do not have license to a copy of the Powertech’s SSAT software, DWG is asking that ERCOT to allocate resources to this project for its completion.

4. Combined cycle plant model development priority:

· The DWG believes that the combined cycle plant modeling effort should receive an appropriate level of attention such that we have some usable (“PSS/E ready”) models by December 2004. 

· The DWG discussed this project extensively in the last meeting, and has made a one-page description of the need for the project. 

· The DWG is requesting that if the ROS approves, for this project be taken to the TAC for their recommendation. See attachment.

5. The DWG has prepared a list of recommendations for dynamics data collection, tuning and verification for inclusion into the procedural manual. The DWG is requesting that the ROS discuss, approve or revise these recommendations. See attachment.

The next meeting is on March 31, 2003 in ERCOT Taylor office. The meeting activities will include the following:

1. Running, and reviewing the remaining small signal stability studies, and discussing the results.

2. Updating the DWG Procedural manual.

3. Discussion on developing TRV (or TVD) criteria for ERCOT.

These items likely will take longer than 1 day to complete, another one days meeting may be scheduled for April 2003, to complete these tasks.    
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